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In response to the ‘Clean up the computer campaign’ report released by SACOM and featured on the Business and Human Rights Resource Center website:

HP takes social and environmental responsibility seriously.  In June 2002, HP launched its Social and Environmental Responsibility Program first with its top 50 suppliers and has since engaged approximately 200 suppliers in Asia with more than 150 in China.  HP obtains agreements and assesses, audits and trains suppliers on an ongoing basis, including independent objective verification.  Many of the companies identified in the SACOM report are selected and managed by HP’s suppliers or their suppliers, meaning there are various levels of visibility and control.  However, HP is still committed to following up with any associated suppliers as necessary.

HP, as a pioneering member of the Electronic Industry Code of Conduct (EICC), has demonstrated an ongoing commitment to ensuring appropriate laws and regulations are adhered to by its supplier community.  The code of conduct outlines standards to ensure that working conditions in the electronics industry supply chain are safe, that workers are treated with respect and dignity, and that manufacturing processes are environmentally responsible. 

Last year HP launched a year-long training program aimed at providing the management staff of its suppliers in China with the knowledge to improve social and environmental responsibility practices in their factories.  The Focused Improvement Supplier Initiative (FISI) aims to provide clear and measurable benefits for supplier factories, including increased productivity and quality and reduced worker turnover, injuries and illnesses.  Over the next few years, suppliers will work to minimize factory risks, share best practices, access social and environmental responsibility content experts in China, improve the skill sets of key factory managers, and demonstrate progress toward conformance to the EICC.  

HP recognizes that organisations such as SACOM play an important role in representing labor rights in China. On January 11, 2007, HP participated in a conference call with SACOM to discuss the report and understand the concerns. It was agreed upon that HP had the opportunity to investigate the alleged violations. In the interim HP has concluded that 5 of the 8 suppliers identified have no direct relationship with the company.  HP will continue to fully investigate if they are any part of its downstream supply chain and commit to working closely with direct suppliers to cascade the program appropriately.  

HP is ensuring that suppliers are adhering to the correct processes and the company is prepared to take any corrective action necessary to do so.  Improving labor conditions is a work in progress that the company is committed to on an ongoing basis.
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